
W E L C O M E  T O  O U R

Education Department
Hours of Operation: 
M-F 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Technology Center Hours:
M-F 8:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
(Please enter through the Education 
Department Doors) 

NYCP Coaches
Transportation for YIS and YHS Tutoring:
Tues. & Thurs. - Depart Schools at 4:00 p.m. 
Contact NYCP Coaches to sign up 
for tutoring transportation!

E D U CA T I O N
D E P A R TME N T

March 2024 Monthly
Newsletter

M A R C H 2 0 2 4

Education Director’s Monthly Report, Staff Updates, Upcoming
Events, Resources, and more. Keep Reading!

In this newsletter you will find:

One of the services our NYCP
Coaches provide is transportation
after school for students at Yerington
Intermediate School and Yerington
High School. Students must be signed
up with NYCP and you can retrieve an
application by emailing our coaches!

Dawna Jacson, NYCP Coach
djackson@wrpt.org

Belinda Hooper, NYCP Coach
bhooper@wrpt.org



DIRECTOR’S REPORT FOR MARCH 2024
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I want to take this opportunity to express my greatest gratitude to our Education
Department staff as we continue to grow and provide more services for the youth. We have
been very busy with several convenings to enhance our capacity and knowledge of assisting
the youth on various levels geared toward student success. Aside from managing our
budgets and required reporting, I have also been seeking training opportunities for the staff
to influence our youth to seek educational/career opportunities positively. Here are a few
other meetings that I have attended within this past month, and a majority of these will be
reoccurring moving forward:

Feb. 8: I attended a meeting with Desert Research Institute, Schurz Elementary School
Principal, and the Fallon Paiute Shoshone Tribe Education Department to discuss a
Traditional Ecological Knowledge (TEK) Workshop available to traditional knowledge
holders and educators within Walker River and FPST to implement TEK in the student-
based curriculum. Be on the lookout for more information planned for later this spring!
Feb. 9: Attended the Indian Workforce Development Committee Meeting in Reno, NV, to
assist with our Education Department’s input in ongoing strategies, challenges, and
planning through higher education and vocational/trade opportunities to eligible native
students.
Feb. 15: Meet and greet Schurz Elementary School teachers and students in all class
levels to familiarize them with the Education Department staff and available services for
their education. 
Feb. 16 & Mar. 8: I attended the Indian Education Advisory Committee meeting with the
Nevada Indian Commission to familiarize our department with high-level advocacy for
AI/AN students and promote more equity and inclusion. 
Feb. 21: I attended ongoing Board of Education meetings to review proper review
processes for our higher education, AVT/Enrichment processes, and discussions about
updating specific policies to assist more tribal students.
Feb. 26-28: I attended the Native Wellness Institute certification training entitled Adults
Working with Native Youth to learn and adapt curriculum, tools, and models that will
positively impact our native youth/young adults in areas such as healthy relationships,
healthy communication, peer-mentorship, leadership skills, traditional healing aspects,
and creating long-term visions. 

I look forward to continuing to serve at this level as the community's Education Director!



NEW POSITION FILLED!

E D U C A T I O N  S P E C I A L I S T
Aimee Johnson

Hello, my name is Aimee Johnson, I am a member and resident
of the Walker River Paiute Tribe. I am the Education Specialist
for the Education Department. I’ve been working with children
since I was 19, I attended college in Fallon working towards my
degree in early childhood education at WNC. I am a mother of
3 wonderful children, my significant other has 3 of his own
children, we all enjoy spending time together as a family.  I’ve
always enjoyed working with children and families. One of my
first roles as an educator, I worked for the ITCN Head Start
Program for 5 years as a Teacher Assistant, at the Schurz Head
Start and the Fallon Head Start program.  For the 2 years I lived
in Reno, I had the pleasure to work with the Reno Sparks Indian
Colony Childcare Program, Where I was working with infants
and toddler. Previously I was working with the Walker River
Paiute Tribe Day Care Center where I was able to work with our
little ones here in Schurz.  I am excited to work with my
coworkers to achieve our goals for the youth and families in
the community and as well as serving our tribal members, in
the Education Department. 

WE ARE SEEKING LOCAL EDUCATIONAL
CONSULTANTS/CONTRACTORS! 

DO YOU HAVE A WORKSHOP IDEA OR
CURRICULUM TO SHARE WITH OUR NATIVE
STUDENTS? CONTACT OUR NYCP COLLEGE

AND CAREER COACHES FOR PLANNING
FUTURE WORKSHOPS!

(775) 773-2306 ext. 2161 or ext. 2163



W W W . N A T I V E W E L L N E S S . C O M

FOR MORE INFORMATION ABOUT NATIVE WELLNESS INSTITUTE, 
PLEASE VISIT THEIR WEBSITE:

Education Department staff travel to 
Native Wellness Institute Training (Portland, OR)

On February 27th – 29th, 2024 our Education staff attended the Native Wellness Institute
(NWI) training for Leading the Next Generations: NATIVE YOUTH LEADERSHIP in Portland,
Oregon. The location was held at a Presbyterian Church, which property area was recently
gifted to the NWI and changed the named to Barbie’s Village. This area will be transformed
into a housing/communal space for native individuals who are unsheltered. The facilitators
were Jillene Joseph, Executive Director, Shalene Joseph, Project Coordinator, and co-
facilitator, Josh Cocker. There were numerous Indigenous people from tribes and regions
across the U.S. who work with native youth in their community. What we learned from this
training is to help the youth be more active in their individual lives, and in their communities.
During the training we got to see a different outlook on our peers’ perspective of how they
were able to reach out to the youth in whatever state it may be. We collaborated within our
group on how to create a youth class/workshop session, which involved an Opening speech,
Ice-Breaker Game, Group Activity, Lecture, Discussion, and Closing. Throughout the week we
became certified as “Adults Working with Native Youth Training of Trainers”, which gave us
the knowledge, confidence, and our positivity to encourage Native Youth to be ready for
their future endeavors as well as being involved in their culture.

-Collectively Submitted by NYCP Coaches



Purpose: To fund programs that meet the unique
and specialized needs of eligible Native students.
Funds may be used for supplemental programs to
meet the special educationally related needs of
eligible Native students. Funds under this program
are not to be used for capital expenditures. 

Reimbursement Allowances Eligibility: 
Student must be Native American 
Student must reside in Schurz, NV 
Student must have signed release of information (FERPA)
forms on file with the Education Department
Must submit proof of Payment/Receipts for purchases

Reminder to Parents/Guardians of Native Students:

D E P A R T M E N T  O F  I N T E R I O R  B U R E A U  O F  I N D I A N  A F F A I R S ,
W E S T E R N  N E V A D A  A G E N C Y   

 Johnson O'Malley Program (JOM)

Education Support Items:
Student Body Cards/Activity Cards
Class/Lab Fees (Science, Math, Spanisyh, Woodshop or Art Shop etc.)
GED Fees
ACT/SAT Test Fees
Class Supplies (Wood/tools/instrument rentals, etc.)
Sports Activities (Shoes, uniforms, sports fees)
Graduation Supplies



For more information about Higher Education Grant, Agai Diccutta
Scholarship, the Adult Vocational Training and Enrichment program,
please contact our office or email educationdirector@wrpt.org. 

Education Department
Deadlines for Programs

Higher Education Grant 
(Including Agai Dicutta Scholarship)
Aug. 1st (FALL), Dec. 1st (SPRING)

Adult Vocational Training
Dec. 1st, Mar. 15th, Jun. 15th, and
Sept. 15th.

Enrichment Program
Dec. 1st, Mar. 15th, Jun. 15th, and
Sept. 15th.

A N N O U N C E M E N T S  F R O M  E D U C A T I O N  D E P A R T M E N T :



O T H E R  A N N O U N C E M E N T S  F R O M  E D U C A T I O N  D E P A R T M E N T :
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O T H E R  A N N O U N C E M E N T S  F R O M  E D U C A T I O N  D E P A R T M E N T :

The Board of Education shall ensure and promote
the best possible educational opportunities for all

members of the Walker River Paiute Tribe, as well as
all community members.



C U L T U R A L  M O V I E  N I G H T :  
H O S T E D  B Y  T H E  E D U C A T I O N  D E P A R T M E N T



U P C O M I N G  E V E N T  F O R  N Y C P  Y O U T H  A N D  
C O M M U N I T Y  C O L L A B O R A T I O N



U P C O M I N G  E V E N T  F O R  N Y C P  Y O U T H  A N D  
C O M M U N I T Y  C O L L A B O R A T I O N



A N N O U N C E M E N T S  F R O M  S C H U R Z  E L E M E N T A R Y  S C H O O L :

DATES TO REMEMBER

Mar. 29th - End of 3rd Qtr.
April 1st-5th - SES Spring Break

April 10th and April 17th - Parent-Teacher Conferences
April 17th at 1:00 p.m. - SES Student Awards Assembly

Next MCSD Board meeting will be at SES on
Tuesday, Mar. 19, 2024.



A N N O U N C E M E N T S  F R O M  S C H O O L S :



W A L K E R  R I V E R  P A I U T E  T R I B E  
O U R  E D U C A T I O N  D E P A R T M E N T  I S  P U T T I N G  

A  C A L L  O U T  F O R  A L L  G R A D U A T E S !

The Education Department of the Walker River Paiute Tribe is
putting a call out for all 2023-2024 Native graduates’ information. 

Please complete the survey link form if you/someone in your family is
graduating from 8th grade, High School, a GED program, or graduating

from a post-secondary institution.  (This includes those completing a
program in the Fall 2023 semester.) We’d also like to include those who
are home-schooled/online students who are within these grade levels.

Use the QR Code here to direct you to the link:
Be sure to complete a separate form for each student.

 
Responses will be accepted until May 1, 2024. 

This information is collected for our end-of-the-year honoring
ceremony, data collection, and can help support Native
students by providing them with educational and career

resources, as well as expanding student outreach to establish
service-learning opportunities, professional development, and

alumni networks specific to Native students. 

I f  y o u  h a v e  a n y  q u e s t i o n s  r e g a r d i n g  t h i s  s u r v e y ,  
p l e a s e  c o n t a c t  S a r a  T w i s s ,  

E d u c a t i o n  D i r e c t o r ,  a t  7 7 5 - 7 7 3 - 2 3 0 6  e x t .  2 1 6 0 ,  o r
e m a i l  e d u c a t i o n d i r e c t o r @ w r p t . o r g .



Tips and Tricks...



Tips and Tricks...


